
Dear Neighbors: 

 

Throughout most of May, the City Council will be holding hearings to examine the 
Mayor’s proposed budget for the 2018 Fiscal Year. We’ll be going through the pro-
posals in detail, one department at a time, to examine projections and service levels 
for the upcoming year. 
 
At first glance, the Mayor’s proposed $3.5B City budget maintains public safety and 
neighborhood services at current levels, which is critical given the projected short-
fall the City is facing in the upcoming year. However, the proposal would also elimi-
nate nearly 60 General Fund positions, and make unacceptably deep cuts to our arts 
and culture programs which will need to be addressed as we examine the city’s 
spending priorities. 

 
I’ll also be looking closely at the allocations 
for infrastructure and homeless services, to 
ensure we don’t lose momentum on address-
ing these long-standing challenges that de-
mand more attention as we move forward. 
The City Council must now come together 
to ensure that the budget serves all of our 
residents and neighborhoods equitably. 
 
The Mayor’s proposed budget is available 
online at the City’s website, and each budget 
hearing is open to the public – including a 
special evening Council hearing on Monday, 
May 15th. I hope you’ll be in touch with me 
and my office to provide your thoughts on 
these important decisions. You can reach out 
to me by calling my office at (619) 236-6633 

or by email at ChristopherWard@sandiego.gov. 
 
I appreciate the opportunity you continue to provide me to serve the diverse and 
dynamic communities of District Three. Thank you for all you do to work with me 
in ensuring our shared success. 

Councilmember Ward serves on the following: 
  

Vice-Chair, Infrastructure Committee     Member, Environment Committee 

Member, Public Safety & Livable Neighborhoods Committee  Member, Rules Committee 

Member, SANDAG Public Safety Committee     Liaison, Civic San Diego 
     

Vice-Chair, Regional Task Force on the Homeless San Diego 

1.  Celebrating Out at the Park Night with the Padres and Councilmember Gómez  2. Marking Earth Day 

with thousands of San Diegans in Balboa Park for EarthFair—the largest free annual environmental fair in 

the world. 3.  With members of the Stonewall Citizens' Patrol at their annual picnic celebrating eleven years 

working to keep our community safe. 4. Visiting West Grove in South Park for Independent Bookstore Day  
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May Events 

Homelessness Update In the Community 

Sign up for our e-news!  Visit http://www.sandiego.gov/citycouncil/cd3/ 

 

This month, the Regional Task Force on the Homeless released the re-

sults of its annual Point in Time Count. These numbers provide us an 

important snapshot of the region from January, and confirm what many 

of us have seen in our communities in the last year – we’re facing a ma-

jor increase in the number of homeless on our streets, driving a crisis 

that demands an immediate, comprehensive response. As we further 

analyze this information, we’ll be better able to target our efforts and 

dollars to provide the full range of necessary services for individuals 

who need help to get back on their feet. 

We’ve seen important progress from the Mayor and regional leaders, 

and now with the creation of a new Select Committee on the Homeless, 

the City Council can use this new data and experiences from recent 

years to drive policy solutions to accelerate our progress on finally addressing homelessness. 

Please continue to stay in touch with my office at (619) 236-6633 as we push for more resources and smarter ap-

proaches to make a difference in our neighborhoods. 

At work in your neighborhoods Your District Three Staff 

 
Molly Chase 

Chief of Staff 
Balboa Park 
Downtown 

mbchase@sandiego.gov 

 
 

Lucas O’Connor 
Director of  

Communications 
loconnor@sandiego.gov 

 

 
Brittany Bailey 

Council Representative 
Mission Hills, Mid-

dletown, Bankers Hill, 
Hillcrest, University 

Heights 
bnbailey@sandiego.gov 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Pam Ison 

Chief of Policy 
paison@sandiego.gov 

 
 

Chloe Madison 
Council Representative 

Burlingame, North Park, 
Normal Heights 

cmadison@sandiego.gov 
 
 

Tyler Renner 
Council Representative 

South Park, Golden Hill, 
Old Town 

trenner@sandiego.gov 
 
 

Vanessa Bernal 
Director of Office  

Administration 
vbernal@sandiego.gov 

Our second community coffee and craft beer event in East Village was an-

other great success. Thanks to everyone who joined us at Halycon in April 

to discuss neighborhood concerns and thoughts about District Three and 

city policies across the board. 

Please join us for May office hours in Golden Hill on May 24, or at any of 

the great community events that are coming up. Here’s just a few events 

our team is looking forward to this month: 

 The Fiesta de Reyes Folklorico Competition, Saturday May 6th 

 The Mission Hills Garden Walk, Saturday, May 13th 

 North Park Festival of the Arts, Saturday, May 20th 

 Cultivate! Balboa Park Garden Party, Saturday, May 27th 

Say hello wherever you spot us, and invite us to your next District Three 

event! 

 

 Angled Parking installed on 22nd Street between E and F Street 

in Golden Hill 

 Tree debris cleaned up in Switzer Canyon 

 Grape and Fern Restriping for Pedestrian Safety begun, to be 

completed in next 90 days  

 Major trash and debris cleanup near the Old Town Transit 

Center   

 New slurry seals on streets in North Park 


